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MINUTES
INDIANA STATE UNIVERSITY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
JANUARY 19, 2001

The Indiana State University Board of Trustees met in regular session at 9:00 a.m. on
Friday, January 19, 2001, in the State Room, Tirey Hall.

Trustees present: Dr. Benway, Mr. Bonds, Mr. Dooley, Mrs. House, Mr. Shagley, Mr.
Wooden and Dr. Zietlow. Trustees absent: Mr. Fleetwood and Mr. Smith. :

President Benjamin, Vice Presidents Schafer and Schultz and Interim Vice Presidents Elsey
and Hopkins were present. Also attending were Mr. William Crichfield, Chief Financial
Officer and Treasurer, Ms. Melony Sacopulos, General University Counsel, Dr. Frank Bell,
Chairperson, University Faculty Senate, Ms. Wandell Gabey, Chairperson, Support Staff
Council, Ms. Kristin Garing, President, Student Government Association and Mr. Kevin
Hoolehan, representing Vice President Quatroche.

There being a quorum present, Dr. Zietlow called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
SECTION I

A. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES (Dr. Zietlow)

On a motion by Dr. Benway, seconded by Mr. Dooley, the minutes of the
November 3, 2000 meeting were approved as presented.

B. DATE OF NEXT MEETING (Dr. Zietlow)

The dates for the next meeting are February 15 and 16, 2001.

Mr. Bonds suggested the possibility of the trustees holding one day meetings on
Fridays to accommodate schedules more conveniently. Seminars, executive session,
and the agenda meeting could be scheduled throughout the day with activities ending
before late afternoon. Discussion followed, and it was decided to give further
consideration to the suggestion.

C. REPORT OF THE BOARD PRESIDENT (Dr. Zietlow)

The inauguration of President Lloyd W. Benjamin was held on Friday, December 15,
and Winter Commencement was held on Saturday, December 16. These were very
important events to present ISU to the academic community and to the Terre Haute/
Western Indiana community as well.
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Dr. Zielow noted that Dr. Stephen Portch, Chancellor of the State of Georgia
University System gave very interesting and inspiring comments at the inauguaration.
Appreciation was extended to Mrs. House and all those whose efforts contributed to
the success of the event. Mrs. House also complimented Teddy Lenderman, Sue
Sluyter and the Steering Committee for their help.

Trustees Retreat

On December 9, the Trustees met in Indianapolis to review the Strategic Plan and to
establish priorities. The seminar held yesterday was a follow up to that event and was
extremely helpful as presented by Interim Provost Hopkins and his staff.

D. REPORT OF THE UNIVERSITY PRESIDENT (Dr. Benjamin)

Dr. Benjamin extended thanks and gratitude for a beautifully done inauguration to
Mrs. House, Teddy Lenderman, Sue Sluyter and Marriott, Michelle Boyer, Sarah
Emerson and the faculty ushers, Wandell Gabey, Kristin Garing, Frank Bell, Marty
Blank, Barb Asay, Scott Chandler, Barbara Landini, Dr. Quatroche and his staff,
Teresa Exline and the Statesman staff and the facilities staff. Appreciation was
expressed on behalf of Dr. Benjamin and his family and friends for the warm
reception received from the Terre Haute community. Dr. Benjamin noted his twelve
(12) strategic goals were highlighted in the local newspaper and the Indiana Education
Insight. Dr. Stephen Portch's speech was timely and a good fit.

Appreciation was expressed for the part that Facilities Management personnel played
in the snow removal for the various functions occurring on campus during the last
month. The City and Mayor Anderson were also publicly thanked and commended
on their excellent participation in clearing streets.

Commencement

Commencement was a beautiful ceremony and a great success thanks to Vice
President Schafer and the Commencement Committee.

A new custom is starting this year. The flowers from future events will have a card
inserted and will be sent to various hospitals, retirement and nursing homes indicating
that this is a gift from Indiana State University.

Martin Luther King Events

Dr. Benjamin gave the welcome at a dinner hosted by the African American
Cultural Center in honor of Dr. Martin Luther King and also for a community
luncheon held with ISU as the host site. Other events held in the area consisted of
panel discussions and presentations.
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University Advancement

Private giving is essential to the health of the institution and several significant gifts
have been received recently including a $300,000 commitment from Tony George for
support of the athletics campaign with a portion of that being directed toward
replacement of the Hulman Center basketball floor. Other awards include $100,000
from the Anderson Foundation of Valparaiso; $100,000 from Betty and the late Jack
Munsee, a retired faculty member; $50,000 from Christel DeHann Foundation;
$27,000 from the Verizon Foundation, and $25,000 from the Estate of John Figg.
These awards will go to various scholarship funds and programs at ISU.

Recognitions

Teresa Exline has been appointed program chair for the 27th Annual Case-V
Conference of Adancement Professionals to be held in Chicago in December. Vice
President Robert Quatroche completed service as case trustee for District V and was
cited for his outstanding leadership and contributions to that Board and programming
for senior professionals in the advancement field.

Dr. Benjamin expressed congratulations to the following outstanding members of the
ISU faculty: three faculty members in the School of Education, Associate Professor
Susan Powers, Assistant Professor Sue Kiger, and Assistant Professor Della Thacker,
have received an Eisenhower Grant for nearly $40,000. Dr. Peggy Hines is the
recipient of the Indiana Counseling Association's Distinguished Counselor

Educator Award. The Indiana Music Teachers Association named Dr. Janet Lyman
Teacher of the Year for 2000. Finally, Dr. Boris Bluyker received a Fulbright Award
to lecture on Occupational Safety and Environmental Health at Slovenia Polytechnic
University in Slovenia.

Searches

Candidates are currently being interviewed for the position of Assistant to the
President for Internal Audits. Candidates are also coming to campus for the deans
positions in the School of Education and the School of Business. Applications are now
being received and reviewed for the Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs

position.

E. REPORT OF THE UNIVERSITY FACULTY SENATE CHAIRPERSON (Dr. Bell)

Dr. Bell commented on several actions taken by the University Faculty Senate since
the November Board meeting.
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The Administrative Affairs Committee recommendation for faculty representation on
the Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs search committee included:
Torsten Alvager, Bonnidell Clouse, Fred Draper, Carol Yoder, and first alternate
Michael Harmon and second alternate Thomas Dickinson.

Faculty Affairs Committee recommendations were approved concerning the planning

for the annual retirement tea, the maintenance of offices by emeriti faculty during

retirement transition, and the appointment of a committee to develop policies for full-
" time temporary faculty.

Two FEBC recommendations were approved which allocated net salary savings
recouped from faculty retirements to address faculty salary issues, with compression a
first priority, and which would raise the dependent child fee award to $1,200 per
semester for a total of eight (8) semesters for full-time undergraduate students.

The Curriculum and Academic Affairs Committee recommendation on guidelines for
a general education capstone course was approved.

An amended recommendation to address compression and market competitiveness
of faculty salaries was considered. Additionally, the expected outcomes of the
performance-based pay system will be identified and a systematic method for its
evaluation and improvement established.

Dr. Bell noted December was a busy month with final exams, the inauguration of
President Benjamin and commencement. He thanked the members of the
Commencement Committee, Inauguration Committee and those who helped bring a
successful end to the first semester and the snow removal crews from Facilities
Management for their hard work.

F. REPORT OF THE STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION PRESIDENT
(Ms. Garing)

Ms. Garing noted December was a very busy month, and students appreciated being
asked to participate in the inauguration event.

On February 14, 2001, Higher Education Day will be held in Indianapolis. The
Student Government Association, and other student leaders will be lobbying for higher
education with the assistance of Vice President Schultz.

SGA is beginning the process to select the next student trustee. Nominations will be
forwarded to the Governor's Office.
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Ms. Garing reported that ISU was represented at the State House when the petitions
for sales tax exemptions on text books were presented . Approximately 13,000
signatures from 19 schools all around Indiana were secured.

REPORT OF THE SUPPORT STAFF COUNCIL CHAIRPERSON (Ms. Gabey)

Ms. Gabey inroduced Tom Everett, an electrician, who is the Support Staff Council
representative from District 1. Jack Boardman, a maintenance mechanic, and Tom
Heber, a plumber, were also to be introduced but were unable to attend. All are
Facilities Management trades employees and productive members of the SSC.

The Support Staff were pleased to be a part of President Benjamin's inauguration
activities. Twenty-eight support staff members served as hosts and received attractive
Certificates of Appreciation from Mrs. House.

Ms. Gabey thanked the ISU Foundation Office for assistance with the Support Staff
Scholarship Fund mailing which resulted in one-time contributions and some on-going
payroll deductions. Applications for those scholarships are now being accepted; six
scholarships were given last year.

The annual basketball Support Staff Appreciation Day will be held during the men's
and women's games at Hulman Center on January 31 and February 1, 2001. Free
tickets courtesy of Vice President Schafer and President Benjamin are being
distributed. '

Due to the budget dilemma it was Wandell's hope budget dollars can be allocated in a

way that benefits students first and foremost, while insuring employees are
compensated in a way that will retain the best employees in all areas of the Universiy.

AGREEMENTS  (Dr. Hopkins)

Recommendation: Approval of the following agreements:

1. Marriage and Family Therapy Agreements

Agreements have been reached with the following agencies to provide
practicum experiences in counseling, counseling psychology and/or marriage
and family therapy for students in the Agency/School/Marriage and Family
Therapy/Counseling Psychology graduate program of the Department of
Counseling. Copies of the standard agreement forms are on file in the Office
of the Secretary of the University.







